
'Focus' Report for October 2012  

Edlesborough Parish Council (including Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall) 
News  

Allotments 

A reminder to allotment tenants that rents are being collected for The Green, Cow Lane and Northall 
on Saturday 6th October at Edlesborough Memorial Hall between 9am and 12noon, and on Sunday 7th 
October between 10am and 12noon at Dagnall Trading Hut. In order for the Parish Council to save on 
administration expenses it would be much appreciated if tenants could pay their rents on the specified 
date or arrange for them to be sent to the 

Clerkas soon after as possible thereafter. If the rent is not paid at the appropriate time the Council 
may apply an administration charge. 

Appointment of Manager/Assistant Clerk 

Penny Pataky has recently been appointed Manager of the Memorial Hall, Pavilion, Green and Play 
Area from lst September and will also take on the role of Assistant Clerk from 1st October. Penny can 
be contacted on 01525 229358  

Best Kept Village  

The Parish Council were delighted to receive news that Edlesborough had this year won the Defraine 
Cup for Best Kept Village in Buckinghamshire. Edlesborough is the only village within the parish that 
meets the criteria for being able to enter the competition. The presentation was made in September 
by Vice Lord Lieutenant Alexander Boswell accompanied by the Vice-President, Chairman and 
officers of Buckinghamshire Association of Local Councils and Competition Judges. A ‘Best Kept 
Village’ sign has been erected outside Edlesborough Memorial Hall which will remain for 1 year 
unless Edlesborough is fortunate to win again next year. 

Edlesborough Memorial Hall 

Edlesborough Under 5’s have now moved into Edlesborough School enabling the Memorial Hall to be 
available for additional hiring: 

EDLESBOROUGH MEMORIAL HALL 

                                                                               IS NOW AVAILABLE FOR HIRING ON 

     Monday to Friday Mornings 

Tuesday & Thursday Afternoons 

and at other times 7 days a week 

Why not book for:  

Mother & Toddler Club 

Demonstrations 

Dance & Keep Fit classes 



Craft classes, Book Clubs 

Meetings & Parties 

Hourly Rates: 

Local Non Profit regular users £7.00 per hour 

Regular Commercial users £10.00 per hour 

Ad-hoc rate/Private Hire £13.00 per hour 

8 hour rate £65.00 

Full day rate £110.00 

To arrange a booking please contact Penny Pataky on 01525 229358  

  

Lin Sargeant – Clerk to Edlesborough Parish Council - Tel. 01525 220859 

e-mail: parish.council.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Penny Pataky – Manager/Assistant Clerk – contact number 01525 229358 

e-mail: assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Edlesborough Memorial Hall Booking Secretary: Penny Pataky: Tel: 01525 229358 

e-mail: assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Website: www.edlesborough.gov.uk 


